
 ST. LUKE’S CHURCH OF ENGLAND 

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 Friday 30th September 2022 

Whole School Flu Vaccinations  

Whole school flu vaccinations will take place in school on 
Thursday 6th October.  The link to give/not give consent has 
expired.  If you would still like your child to have the vaccine 
please contact Intra Health on 03333583397 — they are 
experiencing a high volume of calls, but you will be able to 
contact them up until Tuesday 4th October.  Thank you. 

Week Commencing Monday 3rd October 2022 

 

Monday 

Woodwind/Voice Lessons.  

Year 2 Multi Sports Club. 

Reception Reading Meeting 6.00pm. 

Year 1 Phonics Meeting 6.30pm. 

Year 2 SATs Meeting 6.30pm. 

 

Tuesday 

 

Guitar/Brass Lessons.   

Year 4 Wider Opportunities Brass Lessons.   

Harvest Festival and Presentation of Reception Bibles 

2.00pm in the School Hall. 

Year 4 Basketball Club. 

 

Wednesday 

Percussion Lesson.   

Year 3 Swimming.   

Year 3 Basketball Club. 

Golborne High School Open Evening (at GHS). 

 

Thursday 

Violin/Piano/Keyboard Lesson.  

Whole School Flu Vaccinations. 

Year 5 Hockey Cub. 

 

Friday 

Year 5 Lunchtime Football Club.   

Year 6 Hockey Club 



Messaging School  

Please can we kindly request that, should you have an urgent query or 
message or make last minute pick up arrangements for your child, you 

contact the school office by telephone on 01942 201140 . This will ensure 
that the message gets to the right person before the end of the school day. 

The school telephone lines open at 08:00am and close at 4:00pm.  

As staff are teaching during the school day, or sometimes 
out of school, they may not pick up Dojo messages or 

emails until after 3:15pm. 

Staff aim to answer Dojo messages, which require a 
response, within 48 hours.  Thank you. 

Cauliflower Cards 

The children will be designing their own Christmas cards in 
school next week.   

The designs will be sent home with an order form attached. 

Orders should be placed online at home and the design and 
order form returned to school by Monday 17th October.  The design and 

order form will then be sent to Cauliflower cards by school for your order 
to be completed in time for Christmas. 

**Please note that all orders must be made online at home, school cannot 
accept any cash payments.  

Individual Photographs 

Individual photograph proofs were sent home on 
Wednesday. Please would you return them by 09:00am 

on Friday  7th October.  Thank you. 

Reception 2023 Applications 

The application window for Reception 2023 places is now open. If you 
have a child due to start school in September 2023 please follow this link 

to make your application to Wigan Council: https://www.wigan.gov.uk/
Resident/Education/Schools/School-Admissions/Primary-schools.aspx 

 Applications must be made by Sunday 15th January 2023.  

As well as completing the online form, applicants are also required to 
complete and submit our supplementary information form and provide 

original copies of the documents requested in our 
admissions policy, which can be found by following this 

link: https://www.saintlukes.wigan.sch.uk/serve_file/4831396 



Headlice and Thread Worms 

Could we please request that if your child has headlice or 
threadworms you seek medical advice from your GP, 
Pharmacist or School Nurse and treat accordingly.   

Thank you.   

School Discos 

The school discos will take place on Monday 7th November in the school 
hall.  The Infant disco will start at 6.00pm and finish at 7.00pm, the Junior 

disco will start at 7.15pm and finish at 8.15pm.   

The cost of the discos is £1.50 per child payable on entry.  Please could 
children enter the disco via the main school entrance and be picked up 

from the hall doors on the infant playground. 

Children can bring some pocket money to the disco to 
spend at the tuck shop. 

Please note that all children must be collected from the 
discos by an adult. 

School Outside Play Equipment and Mud Kitchen 

For health and safety reasons please can we ask that children do not 
play on the outdoor play equipment or use the mud kitchen before or 

after school.  School accepts no responsibility for the use of the 
equipment that is outside of school hours and not 

supervised by school staff.   

Could we also remind parents and children that bikes 
and scooters must not be ridden on the school site.   

Thank you. 

Data Collection Sheets 

Please could all data collection sheets be returned to 
school by Monday morning.  Please ensure that there are 

at least two emergency contacts on the data collection 
sheet and that school is made aware of any medical 

conditions, allergies, medication or medical interventions that relate to 
your child. 

Please note that it is a parent’s responsibility to ensure that school 
receive correct and up to date contact details and are informed of any 

medical conditions that a child may have.  



Music Fees 

Please could all outstanding music fees for this half term 
be paid on Lunch Shop by 8:00am on Monday. If you are 
experiencing any difficulty in doing so please contact the 

school office.  Thank you. 

Snack 

Please could all outstanding snack and milk money for this half 
term be paid on Lunch Shop by 8:00am on Monday for your child/
children to continue receiving snack on Monday.  If you are experiencing 

any difficulty in doing so please contact the school office.  Thank you. 

Operation Christmas Child 

Once again we will be supporting this worthwhile charity.  
Due to the current economic climate, this year we have 

decided to ask if each child would like to bring in one item 
for a shoe box which will be made up in class. 

Items that can be included in a shoe box include small toys such as 
dolls, cuddly toys and balls, toiletries and stationary. 

Please note that items that can not be included are war related toys, 
food, toothpaste, liquids and lotions, playing cards, religious or political 

literature, sharp or fragile items.  

Illness 

Please could we remind parents that if your child is unwell 
with diarrhea and or vomiting  please keep them off school 

for 48 hours after the last episode of illness. 

 Please telephone school on the first day of absence due to illness and 
leave a message on the school answering service.  When your child 

returns to school please send or email an absence note to the school 
office. Thank you.  

Harvest Worship and Presentation of Reception Bibles 

Parents and Grandparents are welcome to join us for Harvest 
Worship and the presentation of Reception Class Bibles on 
Tuesday 4th October at 2.00pm in the 

school hall. 

For the Harvest Festival this year we will be 
collecting non perishable goods which will be 

donated to The Food Bank. 



Dates for your Diary 

Monday 3rd October— Reception Reading Meeting 6.00pm 

Monday 3rd October— Year 1 Phonics Meeting 6.30pm 

Monday 3rd October— Year 2 SATs Meeting 6.30pm 

Tuesday 4th October— Harvest Festival and Presentation of Reception 
Bibles 

Wednesday 5th October — Golborne High School Open Evening (at GHS) 

Thursday 6th October— Whole School Flu Vaccinations 

W/C Monday 10th October — British Values Week 

Thursday 13th October— Year 6 and Reception National Measurement 
Programme 

Thursday 13th October— Film Night  

W/C Monday 17th October — Assessment Week 

Tuesday 18th October — St Luke’s Day 

Tuesday 18th October  - Parents’ Evening 

Wednesday 19th October — Parents’ Afternoon/Evening 

Thursday 20th October— Friends of St Luke’s Meeting 3.30pm 

Friday 21st October — School Closes for Half Term 

Monday 31st October — School Re Opens 

Monday 7th November—School Discos 

W/C Monday 14th November — Anti Bullying Week 

Friday 18th November — Children in Need 

Sunday 27th November— Lowton Christmas Lights Switch On 

Thursday 1st December— Christmas Fayre  

Thursday 8th December — Christmas Jumper Day and Reindeer Run 

Monday 12th December — Christmas Dinner 

Tuesday 13th December — Infant Nativity 2pm and 6.30pm in School 

Thursday 15th December — Junior Carol Service 1.45pm School   

Friday 16th December — Christmas Parties 

Monday 19th December — Christmas Worship 2pm 

Tuesday 20th December — End of Term 

 



Prospective Parents Visits 

Tuesday 11th October 1.30pm 

Thursday 13th October 1.30pm 

Thursday 3rd November 1.30pm 

Tuesday 8th November 1.30pm 

Thursday 10th November 10.30am 

Tuesday 15th November 1.30pm 

Thursday 17th November 1.30pm 

Tuesday 22nd November 1.30pm 

Thursday 24th November 1.30pm 




